
HB 578 -- Business Activities within Missouri Subject to Sales and
Use Taxation

Sponsor: Funderburk

This bill changes the laws regarding the collection of sales and
use taxes relating to nexus with Missouri. In its main provisions,
the bill:

(1) Specifies that a person is engaging in business in this state
as it relates to the collection of sales and use taxes if the
person engages in business in this state or maintains a place of
business in this state under Section 144.605, RSMo;

(2) Voids any ruling, agreement, or contract between the executive
branch or any other state agency or department and any person that
exempts a vendor from the collection of sales and use tax unless
approved by the General Assembly;

(3) Revises the definition of "engages in business activities
within this state" as it relates to the collection of use taxes to
remove the provisions including the use of media to purposefully or
systematically exploit Missouri's market or being owned or
controlled by the same interests that own or control a seller
engaged in the same or similar line of business in this state;

(4) Creates a presumption that a vendor engages in business
activities within this state if any person, other than a common
carrier acting in its capacity as one, that has a substantial nexus
with Missouri performs specified activities in relation to the
vendor within this state. The presumption may be rebutted by
showing that the person's activities are not significantly
associated with the vendor's ability to establish or maintain a
market in Missouri for the vendor's sales;

(5) Creates a presumption that a vendor engages in business
activities within this state if the vendor enters into an agreement
with one or more residents of Missouri to refer customers to the
vendor and the sales generated by the agreement exceeds $10,000 in
the preceding 12 months. This presumption may be rebutted by
showing proof that the Missouri resident did not engage in any
activity within Missouri that was significantly associated with the
vendor's ability to establish or maintain the vendor's market in
Missouri in the preceding 12 months;

(6) Revises the definition of "maintains a place of business in
this state" as it applies to the collection of use taxes to exclude
a common carrier acting in its capacity as one; and



(7) Repeals the provision that exempts a vendor with less than
$500,000 total gross receipts in Missouri or $12.5 million
nationwide with no selling agents in Missouri and no place of
business in this state from the definition of "vendor" as it
relates to the collection of use taxes.


